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Get Well wishes sent to: 

Betty Wlmot, Alpha Omicron, 

was in the hospital but is home 

now but could use thinking of 

you cards. 

Arizona State Convention 

June 2-4 2017 

Doubletree Suites 

Hosted by Beta Kappa 

 

Bulletin Deadline 

June18, 2017 

 

Thank you from Betty Sinclair, 

Alpha Kappa 

 

I want to thank all my ESA sisters 

for their beautiful cards and 

well wishes during my recovery 

from hip surgery.  I have an 

appointment with the surgeon 

on April 28.  I am hoping he will 

dismiss me. 
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Happy Warm Greetings to All, 

Our 100 degree weather is just around the corner, so let’s reflect back on how beautiful 

our winter was and how nice spring has been. Spring is still here, however the 

temperature is starting to say summer…….. 

With all the winter visitors and special events we’ve hosted here in the Phoenix 

Metropolitan area, all of our guests were very enthusiastic about our weather. So 

enthusiastic, many interviewed by the local news said, they would like to move here. 

That enthusiasm has spread around the country, because several hundred people are 

moving here monthly. It would be great to capture some new E.S.A. members out of 

those several hundred people. Don’t forget to talk up our organization as you meet 

your new neighbors. 

Did you know enthusiasm is catchy? When you smile, they smile back. When you hear 

someone laugh, especially an infectious laugh, it makes you want to join in. 

Sherry asked us to Dream Big this year and with the AZ Council’s unconditional Love 

and Support, the enthusiasm became contagious. One of my goals to achieve was a 

state wide event. I wasn’t sure at first what that was going to be. I had a few different 

ideas. I wanted to do something that would help the Arizona Council, as well as 

something fun that would bring the council members together.  

We decided to do a St. Jude Fund Raising Event at the Four Points Sheraton Hotel on 

April 22, 2017. The guest services manager was enthusiastic about the idea. The group 

sales manager was also enthusiastic. All we needed to do next was get it approved by 

the General Manager. The General Manager was………..yes I’m sure by now you know 

what I’m going to say next. Enthusiastic!!!!!!!!!!   

All it took was one more person to share my enthusiasm. That person was Wendy 

Williams. She was there encouraging me all along the way. Her enthusiasm and 

support, gave me the drive to follow my big dream for Sherry. She spent a lot of time 

helping me achieve this goal. When we decided to do a St. Jude Fund Raising Event, 

Happy May Day 

Liz Montgomery President 

 

Karen Madrid 
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the evening before the April Council Meeting we were hoping to get more members to 

attend, with family and friends enjoying an evening out together.  

Next: The executive board as a team reached out to numerous newspapers locally, 

finding out which ones wanted to help support Philanthropic Events. This will help the 

Arizona Council of E.S.A. to spread the word about our organization and our future 

events. My heartfelt thanks and appreciation goes out to each of them for helping me. 

It was a too big task to take on all by myself.  

Don’t forget about hosting Council Meetings. I now have 2 chapters that have offered 

to host a Council Meeting. We only need 2 more chapters to host a meeting and we 

will be on our way to filling our E.S.A. calendar for next year.  

Go ahead and smile, make someone’s day special.  Show love, support and add 

enthusiasm to a member that wants to do a fund raising event or has an idea for 

bringing in new members. It truly makes a huge difference. Also show support, 

encouragement as well as enthusiasm for a member that is thinking about running on 

the Executive Board.                                                                                                                                                                                                

 
 
Where oh where has this year gone.  Seems like only yesterday that Liz was getting 

ready to become your new State President.  It has been a great year of reflection on 

how ESA has forever changed our lives. Now it is time to celebrate all that we have 

accomplished this past year.   

 

You should have turned in your Rushing, Membership and Outstanding Pledge forms at 

the April Council meeting.  I keep pretty good secrets and I have a few that I will be 

able to share with you at the State Convention. 

 

When you thought I wasn’t looking, I saw you hang my first painting on the refrigerator 

and I immediately wanted to paint another. 

1st Vice President/President Elect 

Joni Slama 
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When you thought I wasn’t looking, I saw you make my favorite cake and I learned that 

the little things can be the special things in life. 

 

When you thought I wasn’t looking, I saw you make a meal and take it to a friend who 

was sick and I learned what it means to serve one another in brotherly love. 

 

When you thought I wasn’t looking, I heard you pray over me and kiss me goodnight 

and I felt loved and save. 

 

When you thought I wasn’t looking, I saw you handle your responsibilities even when 

you didn’t feel good and I learned what it means to glorify God in all things. 

 

When you thought I wasn’t looking, I saw you give of your time and money to the 

Church and people in need and I learned that God loves a cheerful giver. 

When you thought I wasn’t looking, I saw tears come to your eyes and I learned that 

sometimes things hurt, but it’s all right to cry. 

 

When you thought I wasn’t looking, I saw that you cared and I wanted to be everything 

that I could be. 

 

When you thought I wasn’t looking, I saw you praying and reading God’s Word and I 

learned to depend on and trust in Him too. 

When you thought I wasn’t looking, I looked at you and wanted to say, “Thanks for all 

the things I saw. . . . when you thought I wasn’t looking.”  -  Author unknown. 

 

Happy Mother’s Day to all Mothers and those who love and care for us like a Mother 

would. 

 

 I love and miss you Mom. 

 

Agape 

 
 
Life is all about making memories and I can happily say that has happened this week. I 

have a memory of my mom saying that time just zips by and it has. As I write this, I know 

that it is the end of the ESA year because I have talked to so many people that are 

Second Vice 

President 

Chris Goldberg 
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filling out their last philanthropic report, due at the April Council meeting.  Many of 

these people I rarely ever see in person and they have told me of the many pop-tabs 

that they are sending to the April meeting. I can’t wait to FILL up Loralei’s truck! So I say 

to all of you; bring it on with all of your collectibles. My wonderful committee is ready to 

handle everything you bring. Next up is our convention and I can happily congratulate 

and honor all of your fabulous efforts this year.  

                      
It takes all of us to make dreams like this come true.  Those of you who knitted hats, 

crocheted hats, bought hats, donated yarn, helped I want to give each of you who 

helped to make this year the biggest ever for warm hat distribution in Arizona a great 

big THANK YOU!!!  It takes all of us to make dreams like this come true.  Those of you 

who knitted hats, crocheted hats, bought hats, donated yarn, helped with distribution 

and/or hauled them from Council Meetings for me.  Yes, it really takes all of us to have 

a successful year such as this.   

From Chris Goldberg to JoAnne 

JoAnne: 

What a wonderful letter! It warms my heart, even if it IS 100 degrees out. 

THANK-YOU for all that you do to facilitate getting the hats to those who need them. 

You have truly made such a difference in our lives as well as theirs. I hope that you 

know that and it will help to fill a little of that big hole in your heart right now. 

              

Karen Madrid 
 

Recording Secretary 

Hats for the Homeless JoAnne Ciolli 

I want to give each of you who helped to make 

this year the biggest ever for warm hat 

distribution in Arizona a great big THANK YOU!!!   
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April showers bring May flowers! 

Thank you to everyone for making my job as Recording Secretary a little bit easier.  It 

was tremendously helpful to receive copies of your reports at the all Council meetings.  

This helped me with the process of keeping accurate minutes at all of the meetings.  

Thank you to all Executive board members for love, kindness and support.  Thank you to 

my advisor, Patricia Gale for all of your help.   

It has been an honor and a privilege to be the Recording Secretary on the Arizona 

Executive board.  I have learned a lot about ESA and feel that I have grown as an 

individual.  Please consider running for the Arizona Executive board.  It is a very 

rewarding experience.   It is hard to believe that I joined ESA twenty-five years ago and 

my sponsor was Elsie Vogler.     

Thank you all for sending cards and well wishes on the loss of my grandmother Dorothy 

Robinson.  It was much appreciated to receive the emails and cards from my ESA 

brothers and sisters.   

There will be perfect attendance awards given out at the Arizona State Convention.  

See you all at the April Council meeting and the Arizona State Convention.     

Here is some humor: 

When do monkeys fall from the sky?  During Ape-ril showers! 

What does the Easter Bunny order at a Chinese Restaurant?  Hop Suey! 

What season is it when you are on a trampoline? Spring-time! 

 

 

Marilyn Voorhest 1974-75   “Happiness is to Love, To Share, To Care” 

Front L-R  Marilyn 

Voorhest, Carol 

(Hayduke) 

Venberg, Geryl 

Tucker, Donna Ort 

back l. to r.   Grace 

Mullenix, Virginia 

Clagett,  ??? ,  

Evelyn Castas,   

Adrienne Pyle 
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Greetings from your Treasurer, 

 

As we begin to wrap up the year I don't have any significant information to share with 

you all but I do have some accounting jokes. I hope they give you a good giggle! 

 

1. What do you call an accountant with an opinion? An auditor. 
 

2. An accountant is someone who solves a problem you didn't know you had in a way 

you don’t understand 

 

3. What do you call a trial balance that doesn't balance? A late night. 

 

 

 
 

Celebrate Before You Hibernate! 

Bears are smart and treat themselves to all of their favorite foods before they hibernate 

for the winter.  Arizona and Nevada ESA'ers, who are smart, treat themselves to a 

celebration before they hibernate for the summer. 

All of us have worked hard to make life better for others. We deserve to celebrate with 

President Liz all of the many things that we have done during her year. You also get to 

see, talk with and have fun with the members from all over the state of Arizona plus 

Shari Smith  Treasurer 

Shirley Albertson Parliamentarian 
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some from Nevada. You probably won't get a chance to see most of these members 

until September. Did I mention that there will be food and liquid refreshment?                    

On Sunday morning our new president, Joni, will inspire you and give you something to 

think about during your hibernation.              

The Beta Kappa's have been working for almost 2 years to make sure that you have a 

great state convention.  If you have not made your reservations, do it before May 12, 

2017.                               

See you at state convention, Shirley  

 

 
 

Dear Sister and Brothers of ESA  

I can't believe it's almost May and our year is nearly over.  I have so many people to 

thank for all of your help in contributions and mentoring me through the year.   

I truly believe that being part of ESA has brought me beautiful friendships and has totally 

changed my life. The beauty that I have seen within each of you, the selfless acts that 

you all do, makes me so proud to be part of such a wonderful organization.  

Please consider running for office. I hope and pray my grandchildren someday will 

have the opportunity to experience what we all have. We need to step up to the plate 

and cherish our friendships, think outside the box, and enjoy every minute. I wish there 

was a cure for everyone's needs and until then ESA will always be needed.  

To all of you beautiful mothers, grandmothers and to those who have stepped into the 

role of being a mother a huge THANK YOU!!! Happy Mother's Day to all of you!  

God bless our Service Men and Woman who have given their lives for our country, we 

thank you and honor you. 

God Bless them and America. 

Jr. Past 

President 

 

Disaster 
Fund Chair 

Wendy  
Williams 
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Chapters and Members of the Arizona Council,  
 
Hello everyone. It has been a while since I have gotten to speak to you all at one time. 
However, I wanted to speak with you about something that I believe is in the best interest of 
our Council.  
 
Last year, Bylaw change was submitted to the Council to combine the Parliamentarian and Jr. 
Past President positions. I was unable to be in attendance for that vote as I was the IC Rep to 
the New Mexico State Council that weekend. However, as I understand it the Bylaw was 
defeated because members of the Council l felt that we would be discouraging people from 
running for office. While I was disappointed, the Bylaw change failed, we did get lucky and 
people stepped up to run from the floor for the two positions nobody wanted originally.  
 
If you have read your April Bulletin, you will know that we are 2 candidates’ short for elections 
again this year. I believe with my whole heart that everyone cares about the good of the 
Council. I also believe that while there are people who might like to run, age and time 
constraint play a large role in why they don’t. With that in mind, it is time for us to make a 
change in the number of offices we have on the Arizona Council Executive Board. With that in 
mind, I am formally submitting the exact Bylaw Change that was submitted last year to you 
again, to be voted on at State Convention.  
 
I am in compliance with the 3 0day rule as it is being distributed today, April 2 and our 
Convention is June 2-4, 2017. I would only ask that you recognize that we have not made a 
change in the number of officers since 2005, when we eliminated Third Vice President. It is not 
something we do lightly, but it is time.  
 
Thank you all for your consideration.  
Carolyn 
Carolyn Vasko  
Delta Omega #5539 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   Proposed By-Law change  Carolyn Vasko  

This will be voted on at State Convention 
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ARTICLE IV ORGANIZATION  

 

Section 3 Officers 

  

Currently Reads:  

 

The officers of the Arizona Council shall be President, First Vice-

President/President Elect, Second Vice-President, Recording Secretary, 

Corresponding Secretary, Treasurer, Parliamentarian, and Junior Past President. 

These officers shall be installed during the convention. 

 

Proposed change to read:  

The officers of the Arizona Council shall be President, First Vice-

President/President Elect, Second Vice-President, Recording Secretary, 

Corresponding Secretary, Treasurer and Junior Past President/Parliamentarian. 

These officers shall be installed during the convention.  

 

Rationale: 

It has become increasingly difficult to find members who wish to serve on the 

Executive Board. In recent past years it was necessary for the President to 

appoint someone to serve as the Parliamentarian. Having the Jr. Past President 

also serve has Parliamentarian is a logical choice, as they are aware of the 

business of the Council and has the experience to assist the Executive board 

with parliamentary procedure. 

 

We have tried to keep the position of Parliamentarian and we voted this 

change down last year. Once again this year, we are in a position of having two 

offices to fill and no one stepping forward. This is not an unusual change as 

many other states have combined chairs on the Executive Board and it is time 

for the Arizona Council to make this simple change. Additionally, it is not the first 

time we have eliminated a position. In 2005 we eliminated the Third Vice 

President. People were nervous but it was the right thing to do for the Council.  

If the above change is approved, the following changes would also need to be 

made.  

ARTICLE V DUTIES OF OFFICERS  

Section 7 Parliamentarian  

The Parliamentarian shall serve as Chairman of the Bylaws Committee and 

advise the President on questions pertaining to parliamentary procedure. 

He/She shall maintain and keep a permanent record of all Bylaw and Standing 

Rule changes. Proposed change: Remove  

Rationale: There is no longer a Parliamentarian.  

Section 8 Junior Past President  

He/She shall be Disaster Fund Chairman. 
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Proposed change to read: Section 7 Junior Past President/Parliamentarian  

He/She shall be Disaster Fund Chairman. He/She shall serve as Chairman of the 

Bylaws Committee and advise the President on questions pertaining to 

parliamentary procedure. He/She shall maintain and keep a permanent record 

of all Bylaw and Standing Rule changes.  

Rationale:  

Removing Section 7 requires Section 8 to become Section 7. Combining the 

office of Parliamentarian with the office of Jr. Past President requires to the 

duties of the offices to also be combined.  

 

The officers of the Arizona Council shall be President, First Vice-

President/President Elect, Second Vice-President, Recording Secretary, 

Corresponding Secretary, Treasurer and Junior Past President/Parliamentarian. 

These officers shall be installed during the convention.  

 

Rationale: 

 It has become increasingly difficult to find members who wish to serve on the 

Executive Board. This past year it was necessary for the President to appoint 

someone to serve as the Parliamentarian. Having the Jr. Past President also serve 

has Parliamentarian is a logical choice, as they are aware of the business of the 

Council and has the experience to assist the Executive board with parliamentary 

procedure.  

If the above change is approved, the following changes would also need to be 

made.  

ARTICLE V DUTIES OF OFFICERS  

Section 7 Parliamentarian  

The Parliamentarian shall serve as Chairman of the Bylaws Committee and 

advise the President on questions pertaining to parliamentary procedure. 

He/She shall maintain and keep a permanent record of all Bylaw and Standing 

Rule changes. Proposed change: Remove  

Rationale:  

There is no longer a Parliamentarian.  

Section 8 Junior Past President  

He/She shall be Disaster Fund Chairman. 

Proposed change to read: Section 7 Junior Past President/Parliamentarian 

He/She shall be Disaster Fund Chairman. He/She shall serve as Chairman of the 

Bylaws Committee and advise the President on questions pertaining to 

parliamentary procedure. He/She shall maintain and keep a permanent record 

of all Bylaw and Standing Rule changes.  

Rationale:  

Removing Section 7 requires Section 8 to become Section 7. Combining the 

office of Parliamentarian with the office of Jr. Past President requires to the 

duties of the offices to also be combined. 
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Please take the time to think about the sister or brother in your chapter that has gone 

the extra mile. Although we all go above and beyond I know there is one special 

person that has made your year better. It may be just that they were steady when 

others were “too busy”, or that they took the time to send cards that made you feel 

loved. Send me their name, a bit about them, $7.00 to cover a small gift, and let me 

recognize them at the State Convention this June. The form is attached see page 29.  

Many thanks for ALL you do! 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Appointed Board Reports 

Dear Members, 

 

We are rapidly coming closer to our State 

Convention in June. Many of us have other 

jobs and duties that keep us occupied. 

Please take the time to think about the 

sister or brother in your chapter that has 

gone the extra mile. Although we all 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kathy Riebock  
Member of the Year 

Louanne Stephens  Easter Seal Chair PHX 

Easter Seal Chair Phx. 

Southwest Human Development is the Easter Seals organization for the Phoenix 

area.  They are a multi-faceted organization helping in early childhood 

development, childhood disabilities, literacy, head start and child welfare.  They 

have had several volunteer opportunities this year for ESA.  I would like to again 

thank the following for helping out – Lisa Reinertson, Fran Gale, Donna McAvoy, 

Barbara Nelson, April Aguinaga and Joni Slama.   

Also a big thanks to the chapters in ESA for remembering Easter Seals with your 

contributions. 
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Hi Everyone, 

Wanted to let you know that all the heart pillows that we worked on in January were 

delivered to the VA Hospital in Las Vegas.  They were received with open arms and one 

was given to a patient before we left the surgical floor.  They were so so happy to get 

them!  I have sent two pictures that we took while we were there.  Thank you so much 

for helping!  U made a difference! 

I will be taking all donations via US mail if you still want to buy a raffle ticket for the 

wreath.  Copies of the tickets will be in this issue.   ($1.00 each of 6 for $5.00)(See page 

33).  There will not be any tickets sold at State Convention. 

PLEASE PLEASE PLEASE help me make a difference for those who need adaptive 

clothing to heal with dignity and do not have to wear those awful hospital gowns and 

to help those wounded warriors to go to Camp Hope.  We can help them heal and as I 

have said before and cannot say it or stress it enough; “it is a small price for us to pay or 

give in relationship to what they paid and did for us to keep us free!!”   Remember:  

They made a difference for us so we need to make a difference for them! 

Hugs to all, 

                           

Deana Walters Hope For Heroes 

Chair 
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FORE is the warning sound one yells when a golf ball is coming your way. Fortunately no 

one hit a ball coming our way, but we were a hit at the Giant/Western Refinery Golf 

Tournament benefiting St Jude Children’s Research Hospital. We were out in force at 

5:15 am to fill the golfers snack bags. After filling the bags we were there to hand out 

their jackets, shirts and of course the bags. 

There were 9 of us representing ESA and 1 Guest. We had a wonderful time and only 

wished we had room for more. I want to thank everyone for coming out so early.  Those 

that help are ESA International 1st Vice President/President Elect Sandy Alexander, 

Arizona Council Junior Past President Wendy Williams, Cyndi Sklad, Jackie Young, Fran 

Gale, Donna Ort, Donna Hall, Chris Goldberg, and myself, Jeff Goldberg. We were 

joined by a friend of Wendy’s, Diane Caldwell. Chris and I chose to get up at 2 am to 

drive up from Tucson with room for two more for our annual trek.  

As of this writing, we do not have a dollar figure of what we will be credited with, but it 

will be revealed at convention. 

                          
 

 

Jeff Goldberg ESA for St. Jude Sr. 

Chris Goldberg Sandy Alexander & Donna Ort 



15 

                              
                                           

                        
 

 
Carol (Hayduke) Venberg     1975-76   “Reflections of Love”         

Cyndi Sklad & Wendy Williams Donna Ort 

Wendy Williams, Sandy 

Alexander, Chris Goldberg 

Jeff Goldberg 

l. to r. Adrienne Pyle, 

Elaine Blasi, Evelyn 

Castas, Geryl Tucker, 

Carol (Hayduke) 

Venberg, Donna 

Ort, JoAnne 

(Kjellstrom) Ciolli, 

Virginia Clagett, 

Marilyn Voorhest 
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Hi Everyone, 

 

Time is ticking by quickly and I only have received one…..1….. Association of the Arts 

Entry. We just want to remind everyone that a challenge was issued to each active 

chapter to have at least one entry.  We know you all can do that.  Every chapter must 

have at least one crafty person or let the most craft challenged person do something 

to submit an entry. Let them step out of the box or our comfort zone and create an 

entry.   We want to make Liz happy.  Remember last year, she stated she was one of 

the craft challenged members, but she found a way to submit an entry.  No excuses will 

be accepted…….Form is included again on page 34 and can be located on the 

website. 

Get busy, get your item ready and send me the form via email or US mail.  Deadline is 

May 15th.  COUNTDOWN - From April 15th, you will have 47 days to complete your item(s) 

for entry and 30 days to get your entry form in the mail!! 

Please make my mailbox smile…..  

Hugs to all, Deana and Kathy 

 

 

Deana Walters – 

Kathy Riebock  

Association of the 

Arts co-chairs 

l-r   Elaine Blasi, 

Marjorie Johnson, 

JoAnne (Kjellstrom) 

Ciolli, Donna Ort, 

Geryl Tucker, Evelyn 

Castas, Virginia 

Clagett, Adrienne 

Pyle 

 

Geryl Tucker      1976-1977   “ The Magic of Friendship” 
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*Western States - *ESA FLING 

*ENSENADA, BAJA CALIFORNIA* 

*Tentative:  January 8-12, 2018* 

 

One (1) Night Accommodations - San Diego 

Transportation:  San Diego-Ensenada-San Diego 

Three (3) Nights’ Accommodations - Ensenada,  Coral Hotel - Suite 

King or 2 Doubles - Sitting room with sofa bed, Ocean View 

Three Breakfasts; Three Cocktail/Snacks; Two Lunch, Three Dinners 

Two Days Touring (wine tasting in Guadalupe Valley / Ensenada & La 

Buffadora) 

 

Double:  $800   ~   Triple:  $700   ~   Quad:  $650.00  *Per person* 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Mary Lambert  

WSRC 

 President to   

Donna Ort  

WSRC 
Representative 

l. to r. Marjorie, 

Johnson, Elaine Blasi, 

Virginia Clagett, 

Evelyn Castas, 

Donna Ort, JoAnne 

(Kjellstrom) Ciolli, 

Karen Wilson, Kathy 

Fredley, Geryl Tucker 

 

Donna Ort        1977-78             “ Follow Your Own Star” 
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News from the Beta Gamma Chapter 

Pledge ceremony for Colleen Luger 

presented by Kendra Sabol 

Kay Hicks presenting Rawnie Hirst                        

her 5 year pin 
 

Kendra Sabol presenting her pledge 

Barbara Rohrbacher with her ten 

year pin. 
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Jackie Young Presenting Kendra With 

her 40 year pin.  The pin belonged to            

Jeanne and Alice Wagner. 
  

Jackie Young on behalf of Kendra 

Sabol presenting a cross-stitched 

picture of hot air balloons that 

belonged to Virginia Clagett to Kay 

Hicks. Virginia was IC President 

same year as Kay was State 

Council President 

 

From the Alpha Omicron their Installation 

Jan Vinson, Ann  Jaccaud, Jenny Young,  

Roxanne Vitt, Glenna Denton, Marcia 

Evans , Jackie Young 

 
 

Jan Vinson & Glenna Denton 
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Sunday Council meeting 

 
 

      
                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sat Night dinner with 10% going to St Jude’s L-R Sue Johnston, Chris 

Goldberg, Jackie Young, Loralei Collier, Liz Montgomery, Peri Patterson 

Buying Chances Kay Hicks, 

Kathy Riebock, Sue Johnston 

 
Kahla Vitz 
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Workshop on how to wear your Pin Presented by Barbara Nelson 

The HMO”s of the AZ Council Donna Hall, 

Donna McAvoy, Donna Ort 

Liz Conducting the meeting Front table some of the 

Alpha Omicron chapter 

Kendra Sabol with the Beta 

Gamma Pledge Colleen Lugar 
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Evelyn Castas   1978-79   “The Seeds Of Today Are the Flowers of Tomorrow” 

Chapters at the Council Meeting 

Donna Ort, Carol 

Caldwell, Cora Lee 

Stanley, Elaine Blasi, 

Evelyn, Castas, 

Virginia Clagett,   

JoAnne (Kjellstrom) 

Ciolli,   Kathy 

Fredley, Barbara 

Wilsterman 
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                  And join the Alpha Omicron chapter at our Garage Sale 

Saturday May 6, 2017 

Beginning at 6:00 AM 

At the home of Grace Mullenix 

11431 S. Maze Court 

Phoenix, AZ (Ahwatukee) 

       Proceeds to benefit St. Judes Childrens Research Hospital 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

COME ONE AND ALL 

 
 

Virginia Clagett  1979-80  “Love Is ESA” 

 

L-R Virginia 

Clagett, Elaine 

Blais, Kathy 

Fredley, Carol 

Caldwell, Barbara 

Wilsterman, Shirley 

Guldan, Helen 

Roush, Coralee 

Stanley, Evelyn 

Castas 

 

Kathy Fredley  1981-82   “Peace Within” 

 

L-R Kathy Fredley, 

Carol Caldwell, 

Shirley Guldan, 

Coralee Stanley, 

Madeline 

Nitchman                          

Lois Bill, Jeanette 

Kennedy, Ceil  

Hammarstrom,  

Elaine Blasi 
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ARIZONA STATE COUNCIL ESA CANDIDATE INFORMATION FORM  2017-2018 

NAME:   Karen Madrid    CHAPTER:   Alpha Chi #5372  

ADDRESS:   5672 E. Cooper Street Tucson, AZ 85711      

PHONE:  520-747-2646     

# OF YEARS IN ESA:     25    

# OF YEARS AS A COUNCIL REP:    21  

DOES CANDITATE TYPE?   Yes   

HAVE KNOWLEDGE OF BOOKKEEPING SYSTEM?   Yes  

# OF STATE CONVENTIONS ATTENDED:   21   

# OF INTERNATIONAL CONVENTIONS ATTENDED:    2   

COUNCIL ACTIVITIES 

ELECTED OFFICES HELD:  Treasurer, Recording Secretary      

APPOINTED CHAIRMANSHIPS HELD:  St. Jude, Easter Seals, Scholarship    

CHAPTER ACTIVITIES: 

ELECTED OFFICES HELD:   President, Vice-President, Recording Secretary, 

Corresponding Secretary, Parliamentarian, Educational Director, Philanthropic, Bulletin 

Contact        

APPOINTED CHAIRMANSHIPS HELD:  State Convention Chair      

COMMITTEES SERVED ON:  Educational committee, Parliamentarian committee   

HOBBIES, OTHER INTERESTS:  Cooking, coloring, reading, and traveling   

Dear President Liz, Executive Board, and Members of the Arizona Council, 

 

It is with honor the Alpha Chi chapter submits this letter of endorsement for Karen 

Madrid to run for office on the Executive Board of the Arizona Council.   

 

Karen has been a dedicated member of Alpha Chi for many years. She has served 

many Appointed Board positions. She is currently serving as Recording Secretary for the 

Arizona Council. 

With the leadership experience Karen holds, the Alpha Chi Chapter feels she will be an 

excellent candidate for the Executive Board of the Arizona Council. 
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ARIZONA STATE COUNCIL ESA CANDIDATE FORM 2017-2018 

NAME:  Chris Goldberg                          CHAPTER: Beta Kappa #4621 

ADDRESS:  2780 W. Placitas Estrada  CITY:  Tucson, AZ  ZIP:  85746-6260 

PHONE:   (HOME) 520-883-4458              (WORK) 0             (CELL) (520) 306-7907 

NUMBER OF YEARS IN ESA:  11 

NUMBER OF YEARS AS COUNCIL REPRESENTATIVE?  9 

DOES CANDIDATE TYPE?   Yes 

DOES CANDIDATE HAVE: A COMPUTER (OR ACCESS TO ONE)?  Yes 

KNOWLEDGE OF BASIC BOOKKEEPING?  Yes 

NUMBER OF STATE CONVENTIONS ATTENDED:  8 

NUMBER OF INTERNATIONAL CONVENTIONS ATTENDED:  1 

COUNCIL ACTIVITIES:  

ELECTED OFFICES HELD: Treasurer, Recording Secretary, 2nd Vice President 

APPOINTED CHAIRMANSHIPS HELD: Corresponding Secretary, St. Jude’s Chairman, 

Awards Chair, Easter Seals 

CHAPTER ACTIVITIES:  

ELECTED OFFICES HELD: President, Vice President, Treasurer 

APPOINTED CHAIRMANSHIPS HELD: All 

COMMITTEES SERVED ON: All 

HOBBIES, OTHER INTERESTS: Crafts and travel 

Dear Liz, 

On behalf of Beta Kappa #4621, I am pleased to send our endorsement for Chris 

Goldberg for office on the 2017 – 2018 Arizona Council Executive Board.  Chris 

has continued to be an example of excellence and persistence in all that she 

has done for both the Arizona Council and for our Chapter.  Her dedication to 

the ideals of ESA is an inspiration to all of us and she really keeps us enthused 

with her commitment to philanthropy. 

 

On behalf of all members of Beta Kappa #4621 
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Coralee Stanley, 

Doris Sickles, Jan 

Reppentine, Ceil 

Hammarstrom, 

Lois Bill, Jeanette 

Kennedy, Donna 

McAvoy,  Betty 

Jo Minter, Ellie 

Lorensen 

 
Lois Bill     1985-86  ‘Spread Your Wings In ESA” 
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Ceil Hammarstrom     1987-88  “The World Is An ESA Stage” 

 

L-R  Ruth 

Groshen, Judy 

Argabright, 

Elsie Volger, 

Doris Sickles, 

Donna 

McAvoy, Ceil 

Hammarstrom,  

Jan 

Reppentine, 

Ellie Lorenson, 

Bev Likely, 

Jeanette 

Kennedy 
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ARIZONA STATE COUNCIL ESA CANDIDATE FORM 2017-2018 

Please provide the following information:  

NAME:  Julie Carlberg                          CHAPTER: Eta Pi  #5573 

ADDRESS:  6601 E. Cappela      CITY: Tucson, AZ  ZIP:  85710 

PHONE:   (HOME)    (WORK) 0             (CELL) 520-302-7770              

NUMBER OF YEARS IN ESA:  3 

NUMBER OF YEARS AS COUNCIL REPRESENTATIVE? 0 

DOES CANDIDATE TYPE?   Yes 

DOES CANDIDATE HAVE: A COMPUTER (OR ACCESS TO ONE)?  Yes 

KNOWLEDGE OF BASIC BOOKKEEPING?  Yes 

NUMBER OF STATE CONVENTIONS ATTENDED:  2 

NUMBER OF INTERNATIONAL CONVENTIONS ATTENDED:  1 

COUNCIL ACTIVITIES:    

ELECTED OFFICES HELD:   APPOINTED CHAIRMANSHIPS HELD:  

CHAPTER ACTIVITIES:  

ELECTED OFFICES HELD: Vice President, Educational Chair 

APPOINTED CHAIRMANSHIPS HELD:  

COMMITTEES SERVED ON: All 

HOBBIES, OTHER INTERESTS: Quilting, Cross stitch, reading 

AZ Council President and Executive Board, 

Eta Pi Chapter # 5575 is honored to endorse our sister, Julie Carlberg, for a position on 

the Executive Board for the 2017-2018 Fiscal year. 

Julie has a heartfelt commitment to serving ESA and the Arizona State Council.  She will 

be an asset to the organization and its membership. 
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The member who helped write our chapter’s future this year.  

Chapter & Number__________________________________________________________ 

 Name of Member of the Year________________________________________________  

Will she/he be attending the member of the Year Presentation? YES__ NO __  

Number of years in ESA_______________________________________________________  

Why she or he chose to join ESA (one sentence please) _______________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________  

Reason for being chosen Member of the Year: ________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________  

Please return to: Kathy Riebock, with a check for $7.00 

2377 Murietta Way,    Sierra Vista, Arizona 85650 The Deadline is May 10, 2017. If you 

have any questions my number is: (520-378-9356)   

 
 

Forms 

 ESA Member of the Year 2016-2017 

 

Donna McAvoy      1988-89       “ESA-A Kaleidoscope” 
 

Kendra Sabol, 

Judy Argabright, 

Bev Likely, Jan 

Reppentine, 

Donna McAvoy, 

Doris Sickles, 

Bettie Jones, Elsie 

Volger, Ceill 

Hammerstrom 
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Service Pin Awards Ceremony 

2017 Arizona State Convention 

Name of person receiving the Service pin: ___________________________________  

Number of years of Service: Please Circle 25 30 35 40 45 50 55 60  

If receiving service pins 45 and over who will be doing the ceremony?  

Name of person doing the ceremony: ________________________________________ 

 Please make sure your years of service pin is on a ribbon and given to the 

person doing the ceremony. 

 Please send this information to or have any questions please contact:  

Loralei Collier Phone:                                          520-603-2676  

1600 N. Camino Miraflores                                  E mail: dcollier4@cox.net 

Tucson, AZ 85745  

Information is due to Loralei by May 14, 2017 so she can give the information to 

the ones doing the ceremonies. 

 

 

 

  

 

Bev Likey 1991-92 “ ESA Is a Friendship Tied With A Ribbon Of Love” 

 

Jane Houghton, 

Diane Berkshire, 

Karen Shalvey, 

Judy Argabright, 

Bev Likely, Elsie 

Volger, Cyndi 

Sklad, Kay Hicks, 

Doris Sickles 

 

mailto:dcollier4@cox.net
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Hosted by 

Beta Kappa #4621 

 

Double Tree Suites 

Hotel Registration 

Suites Sleep 6 

Breakfast Included 

Room Rate $99.00+Tax 

Call 520-745-2700 

Ask for ESA Block 

Deadline - May 12 4:00 pm 

 

74th Annual  AZ Convention 

 

As 

“ESA Has 

Changed 

Forever 

Our Lives” 

June 2 – 4, 2017 

$115.00 per Person 

Double Tree Suites 

5335 East Broadway 

Tucson, AZ 85711 

 

Registration Deadline 

Postmarked by May 12, 2017 

Send to: 

  Loralei Collier 

 1600 N. Camino Miraflores  

 Tucson, AZ 85745-1603 

 Phone: 520-603-2676 

dcollier4@cox.net 
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2017 ARIZONA STATE CONVENTION REGISTRATION 

74TH Annual AZ Convention – June 2 – 4, 2017 

Please submit payment for entire chapter at the same time. Make sure you add 

up the total at the bottom and that your check total matches. 

Deadline - Postmarked by May 12, 2017 

The price for all members is $115.00. This price includes all events below. 

 
ONLY NON-MEMBERS CAN PURCHASE INDIVIDUAL EVENTS. 

For registrations postmarked after the deadline, please add $1.00 per event late fee (i.e. 

Member = $119.00). 

 
NAME CHAPTER 

NAME 

OR 

GUEST 

FRIDAY 

NIGHT 

MIXER 

$25.00  

(Cash Bar) 

AWARDS 

LUNCHEON 

$20.00 

SATURDAY 

NIGHT 

BANQUET 

$30.00 

(Cash Bar) 

SUNDAY 

BRUNCH 

$16.00 

TOTAL 

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

GRAND TOTAL 
 

 

Please call Loralei Collier if you have any questions, 520-603-2676, or email 

dcollier4@cox.net  

 

Mail form and ONE chapter check (made payable to “ESA Convention Account”) and 

 send to:         Loralei Collier   1600 N. Camino Miraflores   Tucson, AZ 85745-1603 

mailto:dcollier4@cox.net
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Hope for Heroes Raffle Tickets for the wreath 

                     

Below are raffle tickets that can be reproduced and brought to the AZ state 

meetings with your check or cash.   

If you cannot make it to the meeting, please fill out tickets and mail to Deana 

Walters 1704 Delores Ave., Henderson, NV 89074 & include your check with the 

tickets.  If you do not want to mail please have a member of your chapter 

attending the April Council Meeting bring the tickets and money.   

Checks payable to Eta Gamma and deadline is May 25th for mailing.  

Drawing will be done at the Arizona State convention 

Hope for Heroes Raffle Tickets for the wreath 

 

Name: _______________________ 

Chapter: _____________________ 

Phone #: _____________________ 

 
Name: _____________________ 

Chapter: ___________________ 

Phone #: ____________________ 

 
Name: _______________________ 

Chapter: _____________________ 

Phone #: _____________________ 

Name:  ______________________ 

Chapter: _____________________ 

Phone #: _____________________ 

Name: ______________________ 

 Chapter: ____________________ 

Phone #: ____________________ 

Name: _______________________ 

Chapter: _____________________ 

Phone #: _____________________ 

Name: _______________________ 

Chapter: _____________________ 

Phone #: _____________________ 

 Name: _____________________ 

Chapter: ____________________ 

Phone #: ____________________ 

Name: _______________________ 

Chapter: _____________________ 

Phone #: _____________________ 

Tickets are $1.00 each 

or 6 for $5.00.   
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ARIZONA STATE COUNCIL 
Association of the Arts Entry Form 

 

   
 
# Division V  -  Crafts (Wearable Art) 

# Division I - Visual Arts  ____           Sewing 

____           Oil Paints or Acrylics  ____           Smocking 

____            Drawing, Pastel or Charcoal  ____       Total # of Entries in Category 

____            Watercolors  # Division VI  -  Crafts  (Mixed Media) 

____            Sculpture  ____           Basket Weaving 

____            Pottery (Hand Formed or Wheel Thrown)  ____           Jewelry & Beading 

_____      Total # of Entries in Category  ____            Rubber Stamping 

# Division II - Literature  ____            Decoupage 

____           Poetry  ____            Greeting Cards 

____           Short Story or Essay (500 Words or Less)  ____            Glass 

____      Total # of Entries in Category  ____            Wood 

# Division III  - Photography  ____       Total # of Entries in Category 

____           Black & White or Color Photo  # Division VII - Needlework (Fibers) 

____           Graphic Design  ____           Crewel 

____           Computer Assisted Design  ____           Embroidery 

____      Total # of Entries in Category  ____           Counted Cross Stitch 

# Division IV  - Crafts (Painted Art)  ____            Needlepoint 

____            Tole Painting  ____            Quilting 

____            Ceramic Painting  ____            Crochet 

____            Painted Pottery  ____            Knitting 

____            China Painting  ____            Hard anger Embroidery 

____            Porcelain Painting  ____            Silk Ribbon Embroidery 

____            Calligraphy (Matted for Display)  ____            Cloth Weaving 

____            Fabric Painting  ____             Latch Hooking 

____       Total # of Entries in Category  ____             Stuffed Animals 

 NAME:_____________________________  ____      Total # of Entries in Category 

 Chapter Name_____________________  # Division VIII  - Holiday (Ornaments  

 Chapter #  ________________                          & Decorations) 

 Total # of Entries Submitted: _____    Please describe ___________________ 

 Deadline to submit form is May 15th. To    _________________________________ 
 AZ Council Association of the Arts Chairman   _________________________________ 
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Entrant is responsible for delivering entry and picking up entry  
following Convention display.  ____      Total # of Entries in Category 

 

 

 

 

 

Bev Likely, Kay 

Hicks, ????, 

Karen Shalvey, 

Judy Argabright, 

Elsie Volger, 

Cyndi Sklad, 

Jane Houghton, 

Jacqui Smith 

 

Karen Shalvey      1994-95      Unconditional Love In ESA 

 

Elsie Vogler, 

Virginia Clagett, 

Loralei  Collier, 

Jane Houghton, 

Karen Shalvey, 

Joni Slama, Kay 

Hicks, Jacqui 

Smith, Kathi 

Powell 

 

L-R Judy 

Argabright in for 

Bobbie Davis, Joni 

Slama, Jacqui 

Smith, Jane 

Houghton, Cyndi 

Sklad, Kay Hicks, 

Kendra Sabol, 

Kathi Powell, Karen 

Shalvey 

 

Cyndi Sklad 1995-96 “ESA..Where Everybody Is A Star” 

 

Judy Argabright 1992-93  Take time To Care, Take Time to Share 
ESA 
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Kay Hicks  President 1997-98 “Nothing Can Hold back a Dream” 

 

L-R Jane 

Houghton, Joni 

Slama, Bobbie 

Davis, Kendra 

Sabol, Kay, Jacqui 

Smith, Kathi Powell, 

Sandra Cheeves, 

Sherry Day 

 

Jacqui Smith  1998-99  “ Let Your Love Take Flight In ESA” 

 

L-R Elaine Kisel, 

Sondra Cheeves,                   

Bobbie Davis, 

Kendra Sabol, 

Jacqui, Kathi 

Powell, Joni  

Slama, Sherry Day, 

Kay Hicks 

 

Kathi Powell     2000-01     “Sky’s The Limit, When Your Heart Is In It” 
 

L-R Kendra Sabol, 

Julie Godziela,  

Sondra Cheeves , 

Loralei, Collier, 

Kathi Powell, Nelle 

Athouguia, Elaine 

Kisel, Sherry Day,  

Joni Slama  

 


